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Minutes
Zoom Video Conference, 3:30 pm
​ https://wiu.zoom.us/j/93567795414?pwd=Q3gxSzVUeG9KR1lOVDF5c1Z1d25nUT09
March 4th, 2021

Spring 2021 CGE Members
 		
Andrea Alveshere, Chair (2022)	Anthropology			(Social Sciences)
Lori Baker-Sperry (2021)		Liberal Arts & Sci.		(Multicultural)
Robert Kelly (2021)			LEJA				(At-large)
Wanmo Koo (2022)			Mgmt. & Marketing		(At-large)
Sherry Lindquist (2023)		Art & Design			(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Tonya Little, Vice Chair (2023)	Communication		(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Lia Petracovici (2023)			Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Yong Tang (2022)			Broadcasting & Journalism	(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Craig Tollini, Secretary (2021)	Sociology			(Social Sciences)
Seyfi Turkelli (2022)	Sabbatical	Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Vacant							(Basic Skills/Writing)
Vacant							(Human Well-Being)
Da’Veonna Campbell			Student Gov't. Assoc. 
Jim Schmidt				C.A.S.  			(Ex-officio, Dean's Council Rep.)
Mark Mossman			Office of Provost 		(Ex-officio, Provost's Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center 		(Ex-officio, COAA Rep.)

1.  Call to order at 3:32.
2.  Minutes from February 18th, 2021 approved. Motion to approve by Robert Kelly and seconded by Lori Baker-Sperry.
3.  Additions to Agenda: None.
4.  Roll Call: All present. Tonya Little, Lia Petracovici, and Mark Mossman left during 8. Amy Mossman and Marjorie Allison present for 6. 
5.  Announcements: None. 

NEW BUSINESS

6.  Review/vote on ENG 281 change request: Marjorie Allison said the changes to the course are part of “departmental housekeeping” and done so English Education majors have a course in their transcripts that matches a skill for which employers are looking. As a result, the emphasis is placed on the type of media addressed in the course, instead of the social action. Sherry Lindquist said the change seems logical, and Yong Tang said the new title seems up to date and fashionable. Motion to approve by Sherry Lindquist and seconded by Tonya Little. Vote: Yes-10, No-0, Abstentions-0. 
Andrea Alveshere said CCPI had decided they did not need to review this request. As a result, Andrea Alveshere asked if the Council also needed to review this type of request. After some discussion, it was concluded the Council should review requests regarding any General Education courses. Lori Baker-Sperry said one specific concern for General Education courses is ensuring they remain different from each other after any proposed changes. Andrea Alveshere will check to make sure that is the case for ENG 281.

7.  CSS 100 articulation request: Andrea Alveshere said this course seems similar to University 100. Lori Baker-Sperry, Mark Mossman, and Craig Tollini agreed, though there was a concern it may not sufficiently address Human Well-Being. Yong Tang asked if more information could be provided. Sherry Lindquist and Craig Tollini noted course objectives that addressed emotional and intellectual well-being. Mark Mossman mentioned not wanting to create barriers for students and suggested reviewing the course in more detail if more students submitted requests. No members expressed objections to accepting the request, so Andrea Alveshere said the request would be accepted. 

8.  Continued discussion of CGE recommendations to departments to improve/streamline/comply with Gen Ed Assessment requirements: There was discussion of various topics. This included suggestions that the Council discuss articles related to General Education assessment, consider if the assessment data collected by different programs should be comparable, determine how to protect programs that offer General Education courses, and review the impact statements in the report compiled for accreditation. Another topic centered on how assessment required effort and the related issues of faculty members having limited resources to commit to assessment and the low chance faculty members would be compensated (e.g., release time) for working on assessment. The idea that students should be familiar with and have experience conducting research was discussed. There was also discussion of previously mentioned and new recommendations, including using assessment tools recommended in peer-reviewed studies, making previous documents and assessment forms available to faculty, and having the procedures for changing assessment be as clear and transparent as possible. Several recommendations focused on topics to address with departments and faculty members, including the difference between evaluation/grading and assessment, the difference between program and General Education assessment, and how to make assessment meaningful and doable. 

9. Updates on Gen Ed Information Initiative: Andrea Alveshere said there will be a discussion and vote about the video during the next Council meeting. There were reminders that the video should be at most 5 minutes long and that both Andrea Alveshere and Robert Kelly have materials prepared. Robert Kelly also mentioned including a discussion of how students with more well-rounded degrees have better career options, and Lori Baker-Sperry mentioned seeing a newspaper article about the impact of a bachelor’s degree on employability. Andrea Alveshere said members should inform her of any materials they think might be relevant and/or place those materials in the shared folder in Google. 

10.  Reports
a. Provost -- Mark Mossman, Interim Associate Provost: Mark Mossman said the HLC assurance argument was uploaded, along with supporting documents. This material represented nine months of work. So far, there has only been one follow-up email, and it was regarding a link that did not work. This being the only follow-up email is a good sign. The review team will meet on Monday, March 8th and then contact Mark Mossman to set the agenda. If the team wants to meet with the Council, this will most likely be mentioned during that meeting. It seems unlikely the team will meet with the Council because they intend to set up forums with larger groups of faculty, staff, and students. The visit will take place on March 29th. Mark Mossman will continue to keep the Council in the loop and thanked Lori Baker-Sperry for her work. Lori Baker-Sperry said Mark Mossman has worked very hard over the past nine months and provided an essential service to the university. 
b. CAS – Jim Schmidt: Not present/no report. 
c. University Advising -- Michelle Yager: Michelle Yager thanked the Council for working on the video and said there are already 100 students signed up for the program. 
d. Student Learning Assessment Subcommittee – Lori Baker-Sperry: Lori Baker-Sperry said Andrea Alveshere does not need to send the impact matrix to Faculty Senate. Instead, it should be included in the Council’s yearly report.
e. CGE Chair – Andrea Alveshere: No report

11.  Good of the Order: None

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 5:00. 

Next Meeting of CGE:  March 18th, 2021.

Subsequent Spring 2021 CGE Meetings:

· April 8th* 
· April 22nd* 

*unless CCPI changes their schedule now that Spring Break has been eliminated.

Proposed List of CGE subgroups to evaluate articulation requests:

Communication Skills:  Little, Vacant
Humanities/Fine Arts:  Lindquist, Tang
Social Sciences:  Alveshere, Tollini
Natural Sciences/Math:  Petracovici, Turkelli (sabbatical)
MC/FLGI:  Baker-Sperry 
Human Well-Being:  Vacant
